
City Council Agenda Item
Staff Report

CITY OF SAN BRUNO

DATE: March 8, 2022

TO: Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council

FROM: Jovan Grogan, City Manager

PREPARED BY: Jennifer Dianos, Assistant to the City Manager

SUBJECT: Receive Written Update on the City’s Response Efforts to COVID-
19

BACKGROUND: 
This report is to provide an update on the City’s response efforts to COVID-19, while the 
Emergency Operations Center (EOC) is activated.  The information provided in this 
report is as of the time it was produced and may be subject to change.
 
DISCUSSION: 
San Mateo County Health provides regular COVID-19 statistic dashboards through their 
website, smchealth.org. San Mateo County Health reports as of Feb. 24, 2022 there are 
a total of 581 cases within the last 30 days in the City of San Bruno; and as of Mar. 1, 
2022 approximately 96.4% of San Bruno residents age 5+ are vaccinated.  Additional 
statistics are attached to this report.

There are no new operational modifications of City services to report to the City Council. 

COVID-19 TESTING AND VACCINE

The City of San Bruno is happy to again partner with the San Bruno Community 
Foundation in the City’s response to COVID-19.  The Foundation has awarded the City 
a $10,000 grant to fund the purchase of COVID-19 rapid antigen tests to assist San 
Bruno first responders when responding to emergency service calls where patients are 
experiencing symptoms of COVID-19 or are not feeling well.  The Grant is to be used 
exclusively in connection with purchasing COVID-19 rapid antigen test kits to support 
San Bruno Fire Department personnel in their response to emergency service calls.

No-cost PCR testing remains available at the Curative kiosk located at Narita Plaza, 
located between San Bruno City Hall and San Bruno Library.  Appointments can be 
made at cur.tv/Sanbruno or 888-702-9042.  Other no-cost County testing sites located 
throughout San Mateo County can be found at smcgov.org/testing.  

https://www.smchealth.org/
https://book.curative.com/sites/34231
http://smcgov.org/testing
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For those that are interested in getting vaccinated, visit myturn.ca.gov or 1-833-422-
4255.  Appointments are suggested and may vary from site to site.  The San Bruno 
Park School District will host a vaccination clinic on Mar. 9, 2022, from 1:30-6:00 p.m. at 
the San Bruno Park School District Health Center (next to Belle Air Elementary School).  
Full details on the attached flyer.

FISCAL IMPACT: 
There is no fiscal impact associated with this update.

ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT: 
There is no environmental impact.

RECOMMENDATION: 
Receive Written Update on the City’s Response Efforts to COVID-19

ALTERNATIVES: 
The City of San Bruno’s Emergency Operations Center remains activated and there are 
no alternatives proposed at this time.
 
ATTACHMENTS: 1. San Mateo County Health Department COVID-19 Data Dashboard 
2. Curative Testing Site Flyer (English/Spanish) 3. San Bruno Park School District 
COVID-19 Vaccination Clinic Flyer (English/Spanish)

https://myturn.ca.gov/

